TOWN OF ANTRIM
BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES
APRIL 21, 2003

PRESENT: Chairman Dave Penny, Selectman Bill Prokop and Sherry Miller.
7:00 p.m. Meeting called to order —

7:00 p.m. Parks & Rec.

Sam Harding and Celeste Lunetta met with the Selectmen to review their budget and
discuss their plans for 2003. Celeste informed the Selectmen that there hasn’t been a
very good response to the Waterfront Director position. They are considering dropping
the requirement to be WSI certified in an attempt to get more of a response. Lifeguard
positions have had a good response, no problems anticipated.

The Selectmen reappointed Janet McEwen and Rick Woods to another two-year term

Sam has been in contact with Pro Fencing and they will be meeting with a Rec member
on Tuesday to get an estimate to have the broken fence in Memorial Park repaired. The
skateboard equipment is due to arrive shortly and will be placed on half of the basketball
court.

Sam also expressed concern about the safety of the electrical box in Memorial Park. He
indicated that on several occasions kids have been climbing on it. A call will be placed to
Tony Burke for his recommendation.

It was noted that the school district will be maintaining the fields at the school this
summer, the mowing will be done every two weeks. Sam also stated that the school
district would like to use their custodial staff for summer maintenance. The school
district and Parks & Rec have been utilizing an incident report form for tracking
necessary repairs or damages, so far this is working out.

Baseball is going well. Bennington has offered us use of their field behind Harris’s Store
which really helps us out since we are lacking fields.

Sam inquired as to whom should pursue potential pieces of land for future athletic fields.
The Selectmen suggested bringing it up at the May 12" Committee meeting.

Parks and Rec have purchased a portable scoreboard for use in the gym. They did
contact Pepsi and Coca-Cola to see if arrangements could be made. They apparently had
steep conditions, one being a vending machine in the school, which was not well received
by the Principal.

Review and approve minutes —
Selectmen Penny and Prokop approved the minutes of April 14, 2003.



Selectmen’s meeting minutes cont.
Tan Agreement reviewed and signed.

Bennington Ski Area —

The Selectmen reviewed various letters regarding the potential impact on the ambulance.
The Selectmen agreed that it was necessary to arrange a meeting with themselves, the
owner of the Ski Area, Bennington Selectmen, the Fire Chief and the Rescue Chief to
discuss further. This meeting will be scheduled in the beginning of June.

The Selectmen adjourned at 8:25 p.m. to attend a meeting with the Hancock Selectmen.
The Hancock Selectmen informed the Antrim Selectmen that Mr. Tamposi who owns
200 +/- acres in Antrim, has purchased a right of way through land in Hancock to access
his Antrim land. At this point neither town is aware of any potential development, but
both agreed to keep one another informed.

The will be no meeting next week unless other wise posted.




